 EAST LULWORTH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Extraordinary Meeting of East Lulworth Parish Council held on 
Tuesday 20th June 2017 at 6:45p.m at the Stable Cafe at Lulworth Castle.


Councillors 
Present:	Mr Paul Pinnock
	Mr Matthew Barnes
	Mrs Judith Jesty
	Mrs Jenny Manuel
	Mrs Fay Nuttall
	Mrs Jenny Strowbridge
	
In attendance:	
[bookmark: _GoBack]                            District Cllr Barry Quinn
	Miss Liz Maidment (Parish Clerk)


17/18/026   PUBLIC PARTICIPATION PERIOD
        No members of the public were present.

17/18/027    APOLOGIES
                     Apologies were received and approved for Mr James Weld

17/18/028  DECLARATION OF INTEREST AND GRANT OF DISPENSATIONS
Cllr Weld declared an interest in the Tree Works Application but was not present at the meeting.
17/18//029 MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 
       20TH JUNE
At the last meeting Cllr Pinnock suggested traffic calming measures need to be put in place for example having chicanes. In the past, there have been concerns that deterring motorists from the village might affect the footfall for local businesses. Another suggestion from the Roadspace Co-ordinator, John Alford was to have signage stating it was private land to encourage people to fork right. Other possible solutions discussed were to have gates at the entrance to the village or have either “Village Only” or “No HGV” signage. 
Action: Cllr Quinn said he will ask County Cllr Brooks to investigate it as it is a County matter.

17/18/030    PLANNING APPLICATIONS
a) 6/2017/0241 - Glebe House, East Lulworth, BH20 5QQ. Construction of first floor rear extension and insertion of 3 windows at first floor level and replacement of a window with a door at ground floor level on the east elevation.
                          The Parish Council has no objections.
b) 6/2017/0333 - Glebe House East Lulworth BH20 5QQ. Insertion of new 3 window on the first floor to match existing.
                          The Parish Council has no objections.
c) TWA/2017/075 - Lulworth Castle grounds and surrounding estate-owned land,
Lulworth Park, East Lulworth, BH20 5QS. Tree work as detailed in submitted tree inspection report - East Lulworth Conservation Area.
Due to Cllr Pinnock and Cllr Barnes living near the tree preservation areas they received letters regarding this Order. It takes effect on 1st June 2017 and it imposes no trees to be cut until 1st September. It was noted that work can be carried out if they apply for a Tree Work Order. There are trees around the Church, which are deemed by Natural England to be of danger to the Public. It was agreed that comments must be submitted to the Arboricultural Officer that the Parish Council is of the opinion that if any of the protected trees near places where the public can access are dangerous then they need to be dealt with especially as the forthcoming Camp Bestival is taking place in a month’s time and any work carried out must be done in an expedient way.
 
It was asked if the Planning Department can be sympathetic to the Weld Estate business and allow it to act in a responsible way to minimise any risks to the public.

         
  17/18/031    ITEMS FOR INFORMATION OR INCLUSION ON THE NEXT AGENDA
a) Cllr Quinn is currently researching the East Lulworth Home Guard and asked if anyone has information or photographs of people who took part.  Cllr Manuel knew quite a few people who were involved and has a few funny anecdotes that she will forward onto Cllr Quinn. The Clerk will include Cllr Quinn’s details in the next Parish Magazine article.
b) Cllr Pinnock will be attending the Safety Advisory Group (SAG) on the 21st June and he asked if any of the Parish Councillors would like him to raise any questions or comments. The main issue is safety and security of properties within the village.  At the previous Camp Bestivals cars have been parked along Mount Pleasant and residents were told that the Police and Security Team have no authority to move the parked vehicles. The access for the crew will be through East Lodges. It was asked what time the HGV movements will be as horse riders will need to schedule when they can go along the road.  It was confirmed that the setup will start roughly around the 16th July. Over previous years a curfew has been imposed on HGVs not going through the village between 8pm and 8am. However, it was noted that there is a holding bay, but the lorries start queuing to go in before the allocated time. Cllr Barnes suggested the bypass should be made one way for a limited time by stopping the westbound traffic from using it. During the breakdown between the two festivals the car park will be used for storage.
c) Cllr Pinnock handed out invitations to the first village “Get Together”, which will be a tea party on the 9th July at St Marys. The invitations will be delivered to all householders within the Parish.  It is hoped that two or three events will be organised before the autumn.
d) On the Saturday 24th June there will be a private event at the Castle and there will be fireworks from 10pm.

  17/18/025    DATE OF THE NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
 The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Tuesday 18th July 2017.

                With no further business to discuss the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.48pm.

Chairman: ..........................................................................	 Date: 18th July 2017
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